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 Terri and I 

have just returned 

from our great rally 

held in Tucson, AZ. 

Thanks to Rally Mas-

ters John and Su-

sanne Verretto, as 

well as Past President Don, and his 

wife Laura Wyatt, for putting on a 

successful event.  Good times were 

had by all, with plenty of food, fun, 

and camaraderie. 

 Rally's are the perfect venue to 

meet new friends and renew old 

friendships.  As most of you know, 

there is no shortage of things to do at 

a rally.  Seminar’s, vendors, suppliers, 

crafts, food, and afternoon libations 

are just a few of the many activities 

you may enjoy.  Speaking of Monaco 

International Rally’s, during my term 

as President, there are two that you 

should be aware of: Salem, OR, from 

August 3rd thru 7th, then in 2011, 

Moultrie GA, from March 7th thru 11th. 

  In Salem, Monaco RV will be 

bringing back the parts truck, techs, 

wearable's, and plant tours.  Remem-

ber, if you show up on the first day of 

a rally, you’re late!  Our Rally’s also 

have an early arrival date, for a small 

additional fee, you can come, setup, 

and relax before the fun begins.   

 In addition, there is also the 

Albuquerque Balloon Fiesta on Octo-

ber 6th thru 10th; and the Branson, 

MO rally starting on May 1st, 2011.  

For more information see our  web 

site, monacointernationalrvclub.com. 

 Monaco International Pre-

Rally’s include a preview party, 4 

breakfasts, 4 social hours, 4 dinners, 

entertainment, optional golf outing, 

optional ladies luncheon, and many 

other activities to enjoy.   If you have 

not yet attended one, this is a good 

time to start.  You’ll find it addictive, 

and the more you attend, the more 

you’ll enjoy. 

 

 Jack & Terri Brewster 

             President and First Lady,    
                            2010-11 
                       914-475-3999  
               mipres0910@aol.com 

http://www.monacointernationalrvclub.com
mailto:mipres0910@aol.com
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Are you ready?  There are lots 

of things for you to participate 

in and enjoy.  Pack up your RV 

and join in the fun. 

Mark Your Calendars 

“Back to the Fifties” 

Monaco International Pre Rally 

                   August 3—7th 

                  Salam, Oregon 

             Page 11 
 

“2010 Balloon Fiesta Rally” 

      October 6—10th 

  Albuquerque, NM 

            Page 9 
 

“Mardi Gras in Moultrie” 

Monaco International Pre Rally 

                      March 7—11th, 2011 

                          Moultrie, Georgia 

                          Page  5 
 

“American’s Musicshow  

Capitol” Rally 

     May 1—8th, 2011 

    Branson, MO 

         Page 7 

 

 

 

If you have a question about your membership, have changed 
your home/mailing address, or have a new e-mail address, 
contact Kaye Martin at vpmbrship@aol.com or 505-506-
7134.  We need to keep our records updated.  You would not 
want to miss any club information by not getting our mail-
ings. 
 

Mentor Program: 
We started the mentor program several years ago and have 
had favorable reviews.  New members attending their first 
Monaco International rally are assigned a mentor if you 
have checked the first timer box on the application form.  This 
is done on the first day of the rally.  The mentor reviews up 
coming rally activities and walks them through some of the 
procedures such as signing up for supplier’s service, crafts, 
and evening table reservations.  The first timers have found 
this very helpful.  We are always in need of mentors.  This is 
a great way to meet new members and be helpful at the same 
time.  The assignment requires only a few hours of your time 
on the first day of the rally.  If you would like to be a mentor, 
please call or e-mail Kaye Martin at vpmbrship@aol.com or 
505-506-7134.  I will be waiting for your call.   
Have a safe trip to Salem and  I will see you there. 
 

    Kaye Martin 
    VP Membership     

 

 

  

 Monaco International is ―YOUR‖ chapter!  If you have a question regarding your chapter, 

there is always someone available and willing to answer it. 

 You may go to monacointernationalrvclub.com to contact the President of Monaco Inter-

national, the Vice President of Membership, First Vice President, or the Webmaster.  If you have 

a question that does not fall in the above categories or you do not use the internet, you may con-

tact any one of the officers listed on the front page of the Newsletter.  The officers are here to 

serve you and welcome your questions, comments and input. 

 The officers are always accessible at the rallies and are pleased to meet with 

you should you have concerns that you would like to discuss face to face. 

 Our next rally is in Salem, OR, August 3 thru August 6, at the Oregon State 

Fair and Expo Center.  We look forward to seeing you there.   

mailto:vpmbrship@aol.com
mailto:vpmbrship@aol.com
http://WWW.MonacointernationalRVClub.com
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The Monaco International Web site  

                has all the latest information on many topics….. 

www.monacointernationalrvclub.com 
 

If you haven’t sent in your application for the Salem rally, use the one provided in this newslet-
ter or log onto the Monaco International web site and download your copy today…… 

applications are due by July 15! 
Check out the “links” to companies and services that may be just what your looking for to en-
hance your motor home experience! 

 

Remember, if you have questions or comments, your Web Site committee may  
be contacted thru the Web Site…….We are here to make your “surfing our site  
experience both educational and fun!” 

 

Log on and check us out!!!’ 

      Nancy Wolfe 
     Web site Committee Chair 

― 
 

 Bob & Dorothy Larson have been planning the upcoming rally in 

Salem, Oregon for at least a year.  They are experienced “rally plan-

ners” and have great entertainment, outstanding food, seminars, and 

vendors,  all at the super venue:  the Oregon State Fair & Expo Center. 

 As a bonus, there will be Service Techs and the Monaco Parts 

Trailer on hand to serve you.   

 This is a special invitation to all Monaco International members, 

you are encouraged to invite your friends to come along and enjoy the trip “Back to the 

Fabulous 50’s.” 

 When we see you in Salem, be sure to tell all the volunteers  “thank you,”  it is not 

possible to put on a rally without them. 

  We can’t make it any easier!  See the application on page 11, rip it 

off, fill it out, attach your check, run it to the Post Office NOW!  Get your coach 

ready for a trip back to the Fabulous 50’s! 

 See you in Salem!    
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Want to get to know your officers better?  In each issue of our newsletter, we will include a short 
profile of a few of our officers so you can get to know them better. 

Wilt Greenwood—2nd Vice President 
 Wilt and his wife Barbara have been motorhoming for about 18 years, since they bought their first rig 
in 1992 (a much-used Class C without even a generator).  Three motorhomes and countless miles later, they 
bought their first Monaco in 2002 (a 2003 Dynasty) and of course became members of Monaco Interna-
tional.  They have both already done a number of jobs for FMCA (they belong to ten FMCA Chapters and 
have been Rally Masters for the Great Eastern Area Rally), so they were all ready to pitch in for MI as 
well.  They have had some sort of responsibilities at almost every MI Pre-Rally since joining, including orga-
nizing the bar at Springfield and handling Chapter Merchandise at Moultrie.  Wilt has also served on the MI 
Nominating Committee, and was most recently one of the Regional Directors for Region 4. 

 

  
With our 1st VP—Jerry A. Jenkins 

 

 One of the mysteries to many RVers is the real difference between 50 
amp and 30 amp service.  Everyone knows that 30 amp is less than 50 amp – 
but do you really know how much difference?  And do you know how to prop-
erly connect the cord from your motor home to the power pedestal at the camp 
ground? 
 First, let’s look at the different outlets we normally use.  The slightly 
larger round outlet with 4 holes is a 50 amp receptacle.  It actually provides 2 – 
120 volt ac circuits, each with 50 amps of capacity.  The resulting power that 
can be consumed with this plug is 12,000 watts (2 x 120 volts x 50 amps = 12,000 
watts). The round outlet with 3 holes is a 30 amp outlet (I know the picture looks 
like it has 4, but the round one in the center is a mounting screw hole, not an elec-
trical output).  This outlet provides 1 – 120 ac circuit with 30 amps of capacity.  The 
resulting power that can be consumed is 3,600 watts (1 x 120 volts x 30 amps = 
3,600 watts). 
 When a motor home that has a 50 amp cord is connected to 30 amp service 
via an adapter cord (sometimes called a dog bone due to its shape), the two circuits in the motor home are 
both connected to the one circuit available from the 30 amp outlet.  The result is the most power that can be 
consumed in the motor home is 3,600 watts.  The roof air units consume approximately 15 amps each, which 
is half or 1800 watts of the power available.  Obviously, this doesn’t leave much room for any other loads.   
 The charger itself can consume up to 30 amps at 120 volts ac, so it is imperative that the charger be 
set to limit the load when on a 30 amp service. One idea is to limit the charger to 5 amps and run only one A/
C.  In addition, turn off the A/C unit when the microwave or any other electrical device is being used. 
 Any voltage less than 115 VAC should be suspected, but don’t try to connect if the voltage is less than 
105 VAC.  Your coach may have other values for its minimum and 105 VAC may be below the recommended 
values – if so use the ones from the coach manual.  Anytime a motor home power plug is connected, the 
breaker should be turned off prior to connecting the plug into the outlet.  Once connected, you should always 
check the voltage in the coach using a meter you trust to provide good readings. If the voltage on either leg 1 
or leg 2 is lower than around 105 VAC, then damage could occur to the electrical equipment in the coach if 
power is not disconnected.  If the coach has a low voltage protection device and it shuts off the power to the 
coach, even intermittently, the power should be disconnected from the coach until the power is verified to be 
ok. 

       Jerry A. Jenkins 
 

The information contained in this article reflects the experience of the author and has not been endorsed by 
Monaco RV, or Monaco International. Hopefully, this article is informative, but you should remember you are 

the owner and ultimately the decision is yours. 
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That’s right…….Monaco International will be celebrating Mardi 
Gras in Moultrie.  The rally begins on ―Fat Tuesday.‖  This rally will 
be like no other!   We’re goin’ play and party like never before!!!! 

Starting with a great Mardi Gras parade which will be a somewhat ―traditional‖ or ―non-
traditional‖ type parade.  Imagine a competition between the Monaco clubs or groups that just want 
to get together and have fun?  Kings & Queens on the floats (well, golf carts, wagons, bikes, etc.) 
throwing beads, doubloons, trinkets, etc.  Start now to get your group or club together to enter the 
―Parade Competition.‖  Great prizes! – Contact Ellen Brighton (1-703-623-9968) or via email,  
brighton.orlando@gmail.com  for more details. 

Enter the Monaco’s Got Talent night show……..Yep!  We do have talent in our group and we’re 
going to show it off!!  If you have a special talent you are willing to share, contact Don Rieder (1-
504-400-5700) or monacoman@aol.com or Connie Monk, barmonk@aol.com 

There will be outdoor games (if the weather co-operates) or we’ll just move the games inside!  Prizes 
will be awarded!  Fun guaranteed! 

Get your applications in NOW…….this is one rally you won’t want to miss!  FOOD…of course, that’s 
a given for Monaco International Rallies!  FUN….Bring your ―stitch kit‖,  you’ll laugh until you 
need ―stitches.‖  FRIENDS….With all the competition, you may make or lose friends…..be pre-
pared!!! 

A Rare Opportunity!!!!! Those sending their applications early, “meaning the 
first 100 applications we receive.” will be entered in a drawing for a prize that 
will make you jump for joy!!!!   So print the application found in this newslet-
ter or download it from our web site:  www.monacointernationalrvclub.com 

See ya’ll in Moultrie for Mardi Gras!!!! 

       Your Rally Masters, 
       Dick & Nancy Wolfe 

 If you haven’t registered for the FMCA 84th International Convention, you will be missing a 
great opportunity.  You may register on line at FMCA.com.  The Convention will be held in Red-
mond, Oregon at the Deschutes County Fair & Expo Center, one of the premier venues in the north-
west United States.  The Convention dates are August 11-14, which, you will note, follows our 
Monaco International rally in Salem, Oregon.  Join the caravan from Salem to Redmond and park 
with other Monaco International members in the special reserved Caravan Parking area. 
 The Governing Board will be meeting on August 11th.  There are three National By-Laws and 
four Proposals being presented among other items.  There is open seating for guests to attend the 
Governing Board meeting; I can promise you it will be interesting and educational. 

INTO 
The election of officers for the International Area have been completed and the new officers or in-
cumbents will be announced on June 30th.  The results will be given in my report at the Monaco In-
ternational General Membership meeting in Salem. 
        Nancy Wolfe 
        National Director 
 
 

mailto:brighton.orlando@gmail.com
mailto:monacoman@aol.com
mailto:barmonk@aol.com
http://www.monacointernationalrvclub.com
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 At the Monaco International Pre-Rally in Tucson, the membership elected  
the following officers for the coming year, 2010-2011:   

 

President:  Jack Brewster 
1st VP:  Jerry Jenkins 
2nd VP:   Wilt Greenwood  
VP Membership:  Kaye Martin 
Secretary:  Peggy Rahkola 
Treasurer:  Linda  Schreiber 
National Director:  Nancy Wolfe 
Alt National Director: Maxine Schremp 

 

Regional Directors:  
There are two (2) Regional Directors elected from each Region.  In alphabetical order: 

 

Region 1           Region 3    Region 5 
Phyllis Beebe             Connie Monk   Dan Van Alstine  
Dorothy Larson          Kay Piper    Ginny Perrone  
 
Region 2           Region 4   Region 6   
Ellen Johnson          Susan Hale   Cari Mitchell 
Pat Quilla           JeanAnn Miller   Dick Strzyzewski    

 

 CONGRATULATIONS EVERYONE! 
 

           
       
       

 

FMCA has announced an exciting new membership recruitment program— ”A Dozen Does It” -  

which started January 1, 2010, and will continue thru December 31, 2010.  FMCA has challenged 

each chapter to work on recruiting at least 12 new families into FMCA.  Of course, as we recruit these 

new members, we increase our membership and strengthen our own Monaco International Chapter.  

When our chapter reaches the goal of 12 families, the reward will be a Membership Recruitment 

Prize Package, filled with FMCA logo  merchandise which may be used as door prizes at  a  chapter 

rally.   

Let’s get behind this program and make it a “win—win”   

for both FMCA and Monaco International. 

2011-2012 Nominating Committee: 
 

The following members were elected to the Nominating Committee: Wilburn Ply, Joe Monk, 

Carol Williams, Dick Wolfe and Lew Anderson.  The committee chose Lew Anderson as 

their chair.  If you are interested in running for office for the 2011-2012 year,  

please contact Lew Anderson via  

email @ landers@tfb.com or via phone at  619-987-0981.  

mailto:Landers@TFB.com
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It was great to see many of you at the rally in Tucson!   I’m happy to have this opportunity to update 
you on the news from Monaco RV since we were last together. 
 
You probably know that we’re currently in production of diesel units in Oregon and gas products in 
Indiana.  Prior to the Tucson rally, we introduced the 2011 Diplomat 43 DFT and the new 40-foot Cay-
man, which we had just introduced on an eight-airbag chassis.  Now, the 2011 Camelot and Dynasty 
are coming offline and they look great.  Slowly but surely, the market for higher-end coaches is return-
ing.  We are ready to meet that demand with the kind of value and luxury for which the Monaco brand 
is known.  At the same time, we are focused on success in all aspects of the market place. 
 
You’ll be seeing some big developments from Monaco RV over the next several months and I’m excited 
to give the folks in the Monaco International Club a preview: 
 
We will introduce a new front engine diesel at our dealer meeting in Chicago in July.  This is our first 

new product developed using the extensive design and engineering resources at Navistar.  We’ve 
used state-of-the art modeling and wind tunnel testing to ensure that this is the most aerodynamic, 
ergonomic and fuel efficient RV in the industry. 
 
The first coach will be a 32-foot low profile floor plan.  It’s a great ―alternative‖ RV and an excellent 
coach for people looking to downsize but retain the luxury they’ve come to appreciate in a higher 
line model. 
 

The EPA has tightened emissions standards for diesel engines starting in 2010 and all engine manu-
facturers will be affected by the new requirements.  Most engine makers, including Cummins, have 
adopted ―SCR‖ technology which requires an additive called urea along with an expensive system 
of tanks and pumps to handle the new fluid.  From what I’ve been told, there are concerns with 
urea freezing and evaporating, and if the engine runs out of fluid it just shuts down. 
 
Navistar’s MaxxForce engines will instead use ―EGR‖ technology which relies on re-circulating and 
cooling exhaust to reduce emissions.  Owners will not have the expense or inconvenience of dealing 
with additives and extra tanks.  We are starting to make the transition to MaxxForce engines and 
eventually all our diesel units will use them.  In the meantime, we will use up our remaining stock 
of pre-2010 Cummins engines. 

 
We’re starting to send out information about our upcoming Come Home Rally on October 6 – 10, 2010 

in conjunction with the Navistar LPGA Classic golf tournament in Prattville, Alabama.  At this one-
of-a-kind event, the rally will be held next to the golf course and tickets to the tournament are in-
cluded in the rally registration fee.  Between the professional golfers, our own Monaco RV golf 
event and a wide range of historical outings there will be plenty of fun and action for everyone!  I 
hope to see you all there! 

 
Like all families, the Monaco family has certainly been through our share of ups and downs together.  
We truly appreciate all the support and good will you’ve shared with us over the years, which have 
been invaluable to the success and longevity of the Monaco brand. 
 
See you down the road! 
  Mike Snell 
 

Mike Snell is the Vice President of Sales & Product Development, Monaco RV, LLC 
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